
Board of Health Meeting 
June 24, 2009 

 
On June 24, 2009, the Board of Health held a Joint Meeting with the Board of Selectmen  
at 6:00 p.m. in the Board of Health Office.  Present at this meeting were Selectmen 
Nancy Yeatts and Selectmen Chairman Derek Maksy.  Also present were Board of 
Health Members Jennifer Turcotte and Terrence Flynn and Board of Health Supervisor, 
Nancy M. Teser, as recording secretary.  Health Agent Lawrence Perry was absent from 
this meeting. 
 
Member Yeatts called the Board of Selectmen meeting to order at 6:05 p.m. and Member 
Turcotte called the Board of Health meeting to order at 6:06 p.m.   
 
Selectman Yeatts made a motion to appoint William E. Garvey, Jr. to the Board of 
Health, until the next annual election; which is scheduled for April 5, 2010, and 
Selectmen Chairman Maksy seconded the motion.  The roll call vote was as follow:  
Yeatts, Aye; Masky, Aye; Turcotte, Aye; Flynn, Aye.  William E. Garvey was welcomed 
to the Board. 
 
Health Board Member Turcotte then made a motion to reappoint William E. Garvey, Jr.  
as Chairman of the Board of Health.  The motion was seconded by Member Flynn.  
Unanimous vote.   
 
At 6:10 p.m., Selectmen Yeatts voted to adjourn the Board of Selectmen meeting, the 
motion was seconded by Chairmen Maksy, and it was unanimous in favor. 
 
Board of Health Member Turcotte then made a motion to reappoint Lawrence Perry as 
the Board of Health Agent and Inspector of Milk.  The motion was seconded by Member 
Flynn and it was a unanimous vote. 
 
Board Member Turcotte made a motion to reappoint David G. Goodfellow as Board of 
Health Agent. The motion was second by Board Member Flynn and it was a unanimous 
vote. 
 
Board Member Turcotte made a motion to reappoint William E. Garvey, Jr. as Assistant 
Board of Health Agent.  The motion was seconded by Member Flynn, and so voted.  
Garvey abstained from this vote. 
 
Board Member Flynn made a motion to reappoint Jennifer Turcotte as Assistant Board of 
Health Agent.  The motion was seconded by Chairman Garvey, and so voted.  Turcotte 
abstained from this vote.   
 
Board Member Turcotte made a motion to reappoint Terrence Flynn as Assistant Board 
of Health Agent.  The motion was seconded by Chairman Garvey, and so voted.  Flynn 
abstained from this vote. 
 



On motion made by Turcotte, and seconded by Flynn, it was voted to approve the 
renewal of the Milk & Cream Licenses for Aramark Educational Services, LLC at the  
 
Apponequet High School; George Austin Intermediate School and the Freetown-
Lakeville Middle School.  Unanimous vote. 
 
Board Member Turcotte said she had to leave the meeting at 6:15 p.m. to attend another 
meeting and turned the meeting over to Chairman Garvey. 
 
Chairman Garvey told Board Member Flynn that he would like to have the office open 
earlier on Monday, Tuesday, and Wednesday (7:30 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.) and closed on 
Fridays due to budget cuts at this time. 
 
Kevin Walker, along with Roger B. and Carol A. Stewart of 59 Pierce Avenue (007-
002-001) met with the Board relative to a request for an out-of-season percolation test.  
Walker said they did unofficial testing at the site last week and they not only revealed 
good material, but also revealed no mottling at this site.  Chairman Garvey told Walker 
they never granted any out of season percolation testing before.  Walker stated that the 
entire site was over forty (40) acres, and that Mr. Stewart wanted to break a lot off of it 
for his daughter; whereas she’s pregnant.  Roger Stewart said he didn’t know his 
daughter was pregnant before.  Carol Stewart said she didn’t know there was a 
percolation season, but they were all living in a tiny cottage right now and the baby was 
due in December.  She said they’ve lived in this town for over thirty (30) years now, and 
that the bank rates were really down now.  Garvey told them that it was still an out-of-
season percolation test, it would open a Pandora Box, and he wouldn’t vote for it.  Board 
member Flynn agreed with him.  No vote was taken at this time.   
 
Vendor warrants were signed by the Board. 
 
At 6:45 p.m. Board member Flynn made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  The motion 
was seconded by Garvey.  Unanimous vote. 
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